
  

Community Calendar 

 

 

Clarendon Community Meeting  

Wednesday 5th June  

@Hazel McKenzie Clubrooms 7.30pm   
 

Clarendon Historic Hall & Museum  

General Meeting – 7.30pm 

Thursday 13th June 

@ Clarendon Historic Hall 
 

Clarendon Agricultural Meeting 

Third Thursday of each month 

@ Hazel McKenzie Hall – 7.30pm 
 

Clarendon Youth 

Sunday 7th July 5pm-7pm 

@ Clarendon Uniting Church 
 

Clarendon Reconciliation Event 

Thursday 6th June 9.30am-11am 

@ Riverbend Park (Toondilla) 
 

Clarendon Rainfall Summary   

 
 

May 2024 ......................  33.5mm  

(21.5mm in the last 2 days of May) 

Days of rain ..................  4 days 

Year to date 2024 ........  94.2mm 

Days of rain  .................  16 days 
 

May 2023 ......................  111.6mm 

Days of rain ..................   21 days 

Year to date 2023 ........  262.6mm 

Days of rain ..................  56 days 
 

Ave rainfall for May (last 12 years) is 

88.5mm 
 

Lowest rainfall in May was in 2017 with 

39.2mm 
 

Thank you to our very own  

rain-man Bill Jared 

 

 

 

June 2024 
 

 

  
Thank you to the community members who attended the Clarendon 

Community meeting last night at the lovely Hazel McKenzie Clubrooms.  

Many topics were covered with a summary below.   

Topics discussed: 

Clarendon Community Op Shop  

• Sales this financial year = $54,000 

• Disbursements to community groups = $52,000 

• Currently 60 people volunteering – thank you! 

• The community unanimously agreed to remove the stage at the 

hall as it is in bad repair and the steps are not safe.  A suggestion 

from the meeting was for the reclaimed wood (if suitable) to be 

recycled to make garden features/bird houses etc. 

Update on the proposed Community Garden 

• This is still work in progess with the Onkaparinga Council, Hazel 

McKenzie group and the Community Garden subcommittee.  A 

few additional obstacles have been discovered including water 

pipes installed underground where the rain water tanks were 

going to be positioned. Further discussions will need to be held to 

ensure that the community garden is not responsible for any 

repairs required in the future.  

Road safety issues  

• Thanks to everyone who has already signed the petition to take to 

the Onkaparinga Council. We will be collecting the petition on 

Tuesday so if you would like to sign, please call in to the General 

Store. 

A community Automated External Defibrillator (AED)  

• It was unanimously decided that yes, we need an AED centrally 

located in our town.  Several places were considered, and we will 

let everyone know once a final decision is made on the location. 
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National Reconciliation Event  

 

The Clarendon Primary School & Kindergarten met at Riverbend 

Park (Toondilla) for a shared reconciliation event. 

The children learnt about Aboriginal & Torres Strait Island people’s 

history & culture.  Uncle Tamaru welcomed everyone to this 

event. Uncles and Aunties then taught the children about 

Aboriginal languages, weaving and decorating native birds.  The 

school’s kitchen garden also shared some bush tucker tasters – 

delicious!  

   

       

 

     

 

 

     

 

     

 

 

  

Autumn Trading Hours …. 

 
 

The Clarendon General Store 

Trading Hours 

Mon-Fri  8.30am-5pm 

Saturday 8.30am-4pm  

Sunday 8.30am-12pm 
 

The Clarendon Hotel 

Enjoy beautiful meals, friendly 

service and great views from the 

balcony. Open 7 days a week 

however please check with Hayley 

on Public Holidays. 
 

The Clarendon Bakery  

Trading Hours 

Tues-Fri  7am-3.30pm 

Saturday 8am-4pm  

Sunday 8am-4pm 
 

Emprades Vintage & Design 

Open Wednesday to Sunday 

10am-5pm 

Contact Pru or Emily  

8383 6217 

sales@emprades.com.au 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

mailto:sales@emprades.com.au
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Clarendon Netball News 

Clarendon Netball Club is now 6 rounds into the winter season. This 

weekend sees our representative players playing for Southern Hills Netball 

Association at Country Champs, and we wish them the best of luck! Our 

regular Netball games are on hold whilst country champs is on, so for 

many of our players, this is their first break of the season. The club has 

taken the opportunity to hold specialist sessions in lieu of regular training. 

Please see the attached photo of our Junior goalie specialist session. 

 

In a couple of weeks' time, our A1 team will play against Noarlunga on 

Friday evening on the indoor courts at Aldinga Payinthi College. This is a 

great opportunity for people to come and watch the best players in our 

association whilst staying dry and warm. Please see the attached flyer 

with match details. 

 
 

 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  Grow Free Cart 
 

Our grow free cart located at the 

Clarendon Community Hall has 

been well stocked.  Please help 

yourself to what you need and 

share what you have to spare. 

Thank you once again to Paul and 

Elisa – great community people! 
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Clarendon CFS News 
 

Incidents over the past month 

1 incident only! 
 

Plans for the Brigade 

The money generated form the Op Shop has purchased a retractable hose reel 

that we can use to wash the trucks and dirty hoses. We have also purchased a 

large flag (like the one at the Op Shop) to display on total fire ban days. We plan 

to upgrade our security system too. In addition, we are planning on purchasing 

new whiteboards to replace our very outdated ones that just won’t clean up!  
 

Fire Season has concluded - Burning permits and fire management  

Please be sure to check the council website or contact them personally to ensure 

you know which zone you are in and if you are able to burn without a permit after 

the 30th April. If you do fall into this category – please be sure to follow the burning 

requirements as some grounds are still very dry despite the cool and wet weather. 

This link will take to the Onkaparinga Council website and the map to show which 

zone you are in.  Look after your lungs and wear a mask that will reduce smoke 

particles. 

Visit this website for additional information: 

https://www.onkaparingacity.com/Services/Permits/Fire-management-non-fire-

danger-season 
 

Burning in the open (outside of the fire danger season only) 

To reduce bush-fire fuel, vegetation pile burning can be undertaken outside of the 

fire danger season within defined rural areas. 

Burning must be undertaken in compliance with the CFS Vegetation pile burning 

code of practice and conditions on the issued permit. 

You will need to abide by the following terms and conditions: 

• Only burn dry, seasoned timber not treated or painted timber 

• Not burn plastics, rubbish, oil, tyres, furniture or other household items 

• Maintain a 4 metre clearance (minimum) of flammable material, around and 

above the burning pile 

• Consider other options for waste disposal. 

Search and select your property on the map to view requirements. 

1. Find your address  

Type your property address into the address search or zoom in to find your 

property. 

2. Select your property 

Click on your property to view the information. You will need to click on the 

area that is shaded either red, orange or green. 

3. Complete the online Burn Permit if required 

We recommend using Google Chrome. Map may not display with earlier 

versions of Internet Explorer. 
 

You are always welcome!  

Did you know we have a Cadet Program for children from 11 – 18 years? This 

program is run at Kangarilla CFS and is held every Friday night from 7-9pm in the 

school term. Please contact me if you are interested. 

We are always there every Monday night (not PH) from 6.30pm are you are 

always welcome to see what we do.  You can always join us – that way you would 

learn valuable skills to protect yourself, your family and your pets and property. 
 

Keep safe! 

Sue Leslie  

Brigade Captain  

0423 969 817     

sue.leslie@sacfsvolunteer.org.au   

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

  

Clarendon & Districts 50’s Plus Club 
 

Hazel McKenzie Hall 

Harper Road, Clarendon 
 

All Welcome 
 

An invitation to come along to: 
 

 

Tuesday 

Friendly connections 

9.30am – 2.30pm 

Indoor bowling, cards and games, 

pool table, darts etc. 

Bring your lunch — tea and coffee 

supplied 
 

Wednesday  

Every Wednesday, quilting & sewing 

group   

Enquiries: 8383 7278, 0412 822 875 or 

0422 531 030 
 

Friday 

Line dancing 10:00am—12 noon.  

Enquiries: 0401 606 270 
 

Available for hire – please contact 

Geoff on 0418 806 738 or email  

geoff.beaty@optusnet.com.au 
 

The hall is available for hire with 

special rates for local social & not for 

profit organisations 

There is a fully equipped kitchen, 

chairs and tables for up to 100 

people, or if you prefer there is a 

smaller meeting room. If you are 

looking for a venue for you next event, 

then this may be the perfect place – 

with incredible views over the 

Clarendon valley. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.onkaparingacity.com/Services/Permits/Fire-management-non-fire-danger-season
https://www.onkaparingacity.com/Services/Permits/Fire-management-non-fire-danger-season
https://www.onkaparingacity.com/Services/Waste-and-recycling
mailto:sue.leslie@sacfsvolunteer.org.au
mailto:geoff.beaty@optusnet.com.au
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Clarendon Op Shop  
 

 
Our community Op Shop has 

celebrated its second birthday.   
 

 

Many of the community groups in 

Clarendon are involved and 

provide volunteers to open the 

shop Friday, Saturdays and 

Sundays.   
 

 

Working bees are organised 

regularly to keep on top of all the 

donations.  Please email 

opshop@clarendon.org.au if you 

would like to be involved. 
 

 

A place to connect with 

community, a place to feel 

welcome, a place to feel the 

community spirit, a place to shop 

and a place to find a treasure….. 

 

 
 

mailto:opshop@clarendon.org.au
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Clarendon Agricultural Bureau News 

The May guest speaker was Richard Alexander who provided 

great insight into saving money as a landholder including with 

service providers. Richard stressed that it is worth the effort to 

shop around for the best price from service providers including 

insurers. He also stated that where there is an opportunity to get 

discount, take it as every cent counts. 
 

Richard further provided details into possible savings with 

general and personal expenses.  
 

The presentation concluded with plenty of questions on savings 

and what actions needs to be taken by individual. 

 

 
 

Tony Fagg 

President 

Clarendon Branch of the Agricultural Bureau 
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